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This month instead of
sharing little snippets
from every program
we are currently
running, we will
highlight three
programs and give
more insight and
details in to them. We
pray that in all of this
God is glorified and
you the reader are
edified!!
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KINSHIP

Camp and graduation

On June 4th, at three in the afternoon, a big bus
full of buzzing young people pulled out of the
office, headed to Word Of Life camp! This five-
night camp was our last full week of Kinship class
2024, bringing our five months together to an end
in the most fun way possible. We enjoyed five days
of fellowship, fun, Bible teaching, prayer, and
three solid meals a day! Leaving behind the hustle
and bustle of Kibera, we all enjoyed the tranquility
of grass, trees, and open spaces at camp. It gave
our students a chance to step away from the
stresses of daily life and enjoy calm and relaxation
in a different environment.

The theme for our time together was ROOTED
from Colossians 2:6-9. As staff, this is our prayer
for these young people as they move forward into
their adult lives, that they would be rooted and
built up in Christ.

Every morning was spent in Bible study and
lessons. We divided up the verses and took a deep
dive into the truths presented in them. While Bible
teaching may not always be perceived as the most
exciting way to spend a morning, all of the Endless
staff share the deep conviction that it is the most
important thing we can give to them or share with

them.

After lessons, Niko led them in group games. There
is nothing like game time for young people—the
energy and competition are always on another
level! Kinship students who had sat quietly in class
for half the year suddenly showed another side of
their personalities. The highlight of our game time
was probably the final day when they were divided
into boys and girls. Even the staff and children got
involved. After two hours of dancing, smack-
talking, slip-sliding, and playing, everyone trailed
slowly off for lunch, having given their all to help
their team!

Afternoons and evenings were times for more rest
and various other activities. We enjoyed sessions
of worship, discussion, cake decorating, a concert,
and a formal dinner, to name a few.

Saturday, we had the graduation. Every student
wore a gown and marched into our little gathering
beneath the trees and balloons for our final
benediction and presentation of their certificates.
We had a time for the graduates to share their
testimonies, and it was moving to hear what they
had learned over the past five months. Several
students expressed gratitude for the opportunity
to make lasting friendships and gain the
confidence to speak in front of people. Others
shared their appreciation for the fun baking and
computer lessons where they learned new
concepts and, in some cases, earned money with a
newfound skill! Many were grateful to the teachers
who had given time to disciple and mentor them.



KINSHIP

Camp and graduation

We saw the meaning of Kinship shining through—being
a family to young people, a place where they can find
acceptance, love, and encouragement as they begin
their journey into adulthood. Perhaps the most moving
were the young people who said things like, “I have
started going to church, reading my Bible, praying, and
walking with God.” Praise God that He is still winning
souls and changing lives!

Every year at graduation, we appreciate those who
were outstanding in one way or another over the
course of the program. We gave a small monetary gift
to those who had been consistent in things like setting
up the chairs every morning, always volunteering for
Bible reading and prayer, and faithfully washing the
utensils after class. Several years ago, we began
awarding the most outstanding with a partial
scholarship to help them with their future studies. This
year, we awarded it to a steadfast and faithful young
lady named Mariam.

We want to give all glory to God, who gave us the
strength to walk with them for the past five months,
and it is our prayer that He will keep walking with

them into their futures!




KADONGO

John and Chami

Since moving to Kadongo a few years ago, God has
blessed many young people in the village through John
and Chami and Endless supporters in the US. There are
feeding programs, Bible studies, school ministry, and
school fee assistance that have touched the lives of so
many. With the help of some family members and a few
local volunteers, the Oyoo family faithfully serves,

listens, and helps as they are able.

Over the past year, some young ladies, in particular,
have been hugely impacted. Chami began hosting a
Bible study for young ladies at their home. Anywhere
from 20-40 young ladies come to hear about Jesus and
share a snack together. Over the past several months,
as they have discovered a place where they are valued
and loved, some of them have begun to share their

stories.

Some of the most severe cases, Chami has been able to
share with the Cornerstone church family in Indiana.
They have answered the call, and a handful of these
young teenage girls are now fully sponsored in
boarding school, thanks to their giving. Many of us
with children shudder at the thought of sending our
young teenagers away for the majority of the year to a
boarding school, but I cannot emphasize enough what
a tremendous blessing it is for these young ladies to be
away from their environments in a safe place, receiving
an education! Praise God that He has provided for
them, and we pray that they come to see just how
much He loves them!
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PRAYER

at the Park

On Friday the 28th a group of us met at a local Boy
Scouts camp for a time of Bible Study and prayer. It
was such a moving and beautiful sight to see a large
number of young people seated in a semi-circle with
their Bibles open on their laps. Niko organized the day
and led prayers while Brian led our Bible study. We
studied the chapter of Matthew 5 and it was so
inspiring to hear from so many of the youth. God
speaks to all of us, and it was amazing to hear young
people who were discerning His voice and
understanding the truth found in scripture.




THANK YOU!

For all forms of support you provide

Over the past few months, we have reached out to you,
our friends and family, with some needs that have
arisen. We have been blown away by the response from
churches and individuals who have stepped up to meet
the needs that were shared. A young mother is now
settled at home with her baby, a young boy and his
family have been blessed by the lifting of a medical bill
burden, and there is now funding for us to construct

homes for young men and women.

Truly we are part of a body. We may be the parts of the
body that you see in the pictures, but it is all of you
working internally who make ministry possible, with
Jesus at the head! Endless could never stand
independently and boast that we are where we are
because of what we have done. We operate by the
sovereign grace and power of Jesus and Christ and
with the prayers and support of all of you.

So, thank you!!! And, I pray that God opens your ears
so that you can hear the prayers that are being said on
your behalf from this side; the children, teenagers,
young adults, volunteers, and staff whose lives have
been impacted because of you, thanking God and
asking for you and your family to be blessed!

We deeply appreciate your prayers and support!!
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